Spokes Planning Group Meeting – 30 May 2011

Attending – Sandy Scotland (Chair), Peter Hawkins, Alec Mann, John Love, Marion Preez, Liane Bauer, Euan Renton

1. Spokes received a tram safety assessment for Princes St that supports a lot of the cycling safety issues we have been highlighting. It was agreed we should seek TIE/Council permission before publishing.

2. 10 Woodhall Millbrae, 07/01872/FUL - Proposed deletion of a planning condition to upgrade a cycle access path had been put forward. Peter is writing to object.

3. New Supermarket at site of Old Asda off Chesser Avenue. Peter has written requesting through access for walkers and cyclists from Hutchison Crossway to the residential area on the other side of Chesser Avenue (follows line of disused railway).

4. Supermarket planning application for food retailing on former Big W site near Milton Road (10/01663/FUL ), rejected by Council (Spokes had objected) has gone to appeal. Peter has written saying that if any development does happen, cyclist provision through the site, on what is a national cycle route, needs to be greatly improved, including over the railway bridge.

5. Edmonstone / Danderhall PAN process announced in relation to a substantial development of mainly housing. An exhibition is planned. It wasn’t clear if any of the group could attend.

6. Cyclist’s accident at junction of Montrose Terrace and London Road. The victim has written to the Council asking for improvements to the junction and we will await a response before any contact with them. It was agreed that Y junctions caused conflict between cyclists taking the right fork and cars the left. The presence of large on street bins and parking outside peak times exacerbated the problem. It was agreed online advice for cyclists on how to negotiate such junctions was not very thorough and enquiries were being made with Cycling Scotland and CTC by Euan and Peter. On a related point Liane and Marion are to investigate available sources of road design advice with a view to us becoming more knowledgeable and able to contribute better to relevant issues that arise.

7. Cycling Fatality on East Claremont St / Broughton St. With the aim of learning lessons it was decided to ask the police if we could be given the results of their enquiries when known. Peter would do this at the next Road Safety Action Plan meeting.

8. It was agreed to write to the Council about end on parking seeking to prevent the dangerous practice of parking front end in. Euan to prepare a draft to be sent to the Head of Transport.

9. Proposed 20 MPH Zone in Edinburgh South (TRO/11/17). Sandy will write supporting this on behalf of Spokes and everyone was urged to write individually – deadline Friday 3rd June.

10. New crossing on Grange Road has been flagged up by a member as dangerous. Sandy will address this.

11. Councillor McIvor had written claiming that Spokes representing all cyclists including irresponsible ones. Euan has replied assuring him that we support responsible cyclists and not irresponsible ones.

12. Portobello Prom has no-cycling signs despite being a Core Path. It was decided not to progress any action at this time for fear that it may back-fire. 

13. Canal Strategy consultation – Richard Grant, Richard@blether.org.uk, was going to co-ordinate the Spokes response.

14. Straiton - Loanhead path is to be extended towards Edinburgh noted.

15. Robertson Avenue, threatened withdrawal of cycle access through flat development to be investigated by Sandy.

16. Meeting with Head of Planning of some months back was to be written up by the Council and further meetings organised but there has been no word from them. Sandy to chase.

17. Barnton Park / Barnton Avenue junction – Danger to cyclists caused by overgrown hedge not addressed after 7 months. To be escalated by writing to senior management at the Council.

Next Meeting – 25th July, 8.00PM at Peter Hawkins,  118/1 Stenhouse Crescent, EH11 3HU.  443 6712.

(NOTE Date now changed from that agreed at the meeting)

